Statement by Botswana during the Review of Brazil at the 13th Session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group
(25th May 2012, Geneva)
Madam President,
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Brazil to the second cycle of the review of their country.
2. We join other delegations in expressing gratitude to the Government of Brazil for its efforts in addressing recommendations made during the first cycle. 
3. We encourage Brazil to continue its efforts to effectively implement its voluntary commitments, made at the first cycle, including  preparation of annual reports on the situation of human rights in that country. This will certainly assist the country in identifying areas that need attention in promoting and protecting human rights.
4. We commend Brazil for undertaking a variety of institutional reforms which includes the National Human Rights Institution.
5. Also worth noting is the development of the Presidential thematic plans to address a wide range of human rights concerns, including the rights of persons with disabilities, food security, and the rights of children. 
6. We commend Brazil for integrating her social policies into economic growth strategies aimed at reducing poverty and social inequalities among its citizens.
7. While noting that poverty indicators have significantly improved, Botswana encourages Brazil to continue her efforts to address the disparities amongst various population groups.
8. Finally, we commend Brazil for its positive efforts and commitment to addressing concerns such as overcrowding in prisons, high levels of violence and sexual abuses directed at women and girls, as well as child labour. 
9. We wish Brazil success in their review and adoption of their report.
I thank you, Madam President! 

